
TOWN OF ELLINGTON 

DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS 

 

ADDITIONAL TRASH CONTAINER POLICY 
 

 

On Monday, June 14, 2021, the Board of Selectmen approved the procedure and cost for 
residents who seek to have an additional trash container. As of July 1, 2021 the annual fee of 
$125 will no longer be billed to you. The total cost of the Town’s Trash and Recycling programs 
are now covered within your property taxes. 

Residents who seek to have a second trash container may now contract directly with Town’s 
Contractor, All American Waste. The cost for the additional barrel is $255 for the full year, July 1 
to June 30 each fiscal year. The phone number to call is 860-289-7850. 

A resident may opt into the program at a prorated rate, per the annual fee schedule; once in the 
program, they cannot opt out until the end of that fiscal year.  

Any resident/property that currently has a second barrel will have until September 1, 2021 to 
confirm their desire to continue with the second barrel and will be billed by the contractor for the 
prorated fee of $212.50, per the attached fee schedule. Those who wish to turn in the second 
barrel need to call All American Waste at 860-289-7850. 

If the contractor is not contacted, the second barrel will be removed. 

At this time, residents can receive an additional recycling container from our contractor at no 
charge.  They will monitor your recycling habits over one month and if they confirm the need for 
the additional container, it will be dropped off. You will need to contact the Public Works Office 
to request this. 
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